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While “Sabbath” may feel like a far-fetched reality for some people, it is
not a foreign concept. We remember in the creation story of God resting
on the seventh day. It was so important to God, “Sabbath” made it to the
list of God’s “Top Ten Do’s and Don’ts,” otherwise known as the Ten
Commandments: remember the Sabbath and keep it holy. Yes, Sabbath
is not only a commandment, but a precious gift from God for us, God’s
people. Sabbatical, on the other hand, might be a little less familiar to
some of us. The essence of Sabbatical is also rooted in the Hebrew word
sabbat, meaning “to cease” and/or “to rest.” Sabbath is the first practice.
The second practice comes out of Leviticus 25:3-4: allowing the land to
lie fallow [to cease] every seventh year. The third is that of a Jubilee year
(Leviticus 25:8-13).

In the spring of 2022, I started to explore the possibilities of taking a
Sabbatical. I knew Sabbaticals were popular in the academic world and
among my Presbyterian colleagues were very diligent practitioners of
Sabbatical, but it is a much lesser known practice among Methodists, to
our own misfortune. Part of my explorations were prompted out of
timing: 2022 was my 10-year ministry anniversary. I knew that in the
summer of 2023, I would be hitting my 7th year at PGUMC (remember
Leviticus 25?) Other personal and vocational reasons contributed to my
seeking a sabbatical of which I will not expound on here.

After conversations with the Administrative Council and my District
Superintendent, I started making plans and applying to be part of a
National Clergy Renewal Program, only to learn in the fall that I was
accepted. Pleasant Green is one of 168 congregations across the United
States selected to participate in this competitive grant program, which is
funded by Lilly Endowment Inc., and administered by Christian
Theological Seminary in Indianapolis. Established by the Endowment in
2000, the program’s grants allow Christian congregations to support
their pastors with the gift of extended time away from their ministerial
duties and responsibilities. Ministers whose congregations are awarded
the grants use their time away from the demands of daily ministry to
engage in reflection and renewal. The approach respects the “Sabbath
time” concept, offering ministers a carefully considered respite that may
include travel, study, rest, prayer and immersive arts and cultural
experiences.

from Pastor Laura

Continued on page 2

CHICKEN & DUMPLINGS DINNER
Saturday, March 11th, 4 – 7 pm
At Pleasant Green UMC – 3005 Pleasant Green Road
$12 per person / $5 children under 12 yrs
Dinner includes: Chicken & Dumplings, Green Beans,
Cole Slaw, Beets, Rolls, Dessert & Drinks
Sign-up HERE to volunteer for various tasks needed
for dinner on March 11th
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LENT 2023 EASTER at
Pleasant Green“Pastors play an important role in nourishing the

spiritual lives of individuals and in guiding the work
of the Christian congregations they serve,” said
Christopher L. Coble, the Endowment’s vice president
for religion. “Through these grants, we seek to honor
pastors for their extraordinary service and enable
them to engage in a brief period of rest and renewal.
We have learned that such experiences invigorate the
leadership of pastors and bring new vitality to their
congregations as well.”

Dr. Robert Saler, director of the Lilly Endowment
Clergy Renewal Programs, noted that the National
Clergy Renewal Program integrates key attributes of
healthy congregations, including a mutual respect for
the renewal needs of both ministers and the
congregations they serve. “The program provides an
opportunity for congregations to express appreciation
for their ministers’ service and leadership,” Saler
said. “At a time when leaders are often praised for
their pace of innovation and productivity, the
National Clergy Renewal Program pays homage to
the timeless wisdom embedded in the practice of
reflection and renewal.”

“To everything there is a season.” We hear this
refrain from scripture time and again. And in the fall
of 2023 (August-October), I will enter into a
Sabbatical season to rest, replenish, and restore my
being. My hope for a sabbatical emerges from a value
I have come to embrace deeply: that rest and renewal
is a gift from God. The purpose of the sabbatical is
simply to help me be my healthiest self – spiritually,
physically, emotionally, vocationally – so that I can
lead God’s church with integrity and live the values
that I preach week after week.

One of the greatest things I have learned through
Sabbath-keeping is that we fail to love God, love
ourselves, and love each other well when we believe
in the false dichotomy of work and rest, action and
contemplation, engagement and reflection. Sabbatical
is an invitation to attend to the rest, the
contemplation, and the reflection that oftentimes
takes a back seat in ministry. My heart is filled with
gratitude for this opportunity and it would not be
possible without the ongoing love and support of
Pleasant Green UMC.
With Love,
Laura

Continued from Pastor Laura

CHILDREN’S MUSIC
Building on the success of our Christmas Play, the
kids will be performing a few songs as we celebrate
Easter at PGUMC. Performances will be on April 2nd
Palm Sunday and April 9th Easter Sunday.

Practice will take place during children's church each
Sunday. Join us and feel free to invite others/bring a
friend! If you do not plan to attend church either
performance day, please let us know. Your kids are
still welcome to join practice!

EASTER EGGSTRAVANGAZA
Sunday, April 2nd 3-5 pm at PGUMC

We will have an Easter egg hunt for children of all
ages, crafts, and Easter themed games.

Donations are needed for the Extravaganza! Please
take an egg from the Narthex with suggested items
and return the item and egg by Sunday, March 26th.

DURHAM BULLS BASEBALL
Saturday, April 1st 1:05 pm
Join us for fun, food & fellowship! $17 per ticket.

Reserve your tickets HERE!
Payment for tickets can be left in the church office.

Easter Sunday, April 9th
6:30 am Sunrise Service

followed by breakfast
10:30 amWorship
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DON'T LOOK BACK: UNITED
METHODIST HOPE FOR THE FUTURE

How can we, as United Methodists, utilize our
present denomination’s challenges as a catalyst for
joining Christ in mission? Dedicate an hour to reflect
on how we can empower forward momentum in our
churches.

Willimon will focus on the laity’s role in building a
hope-filled United Methodist future. This
webinar will remind us who we are called to be and
encourage church leaders to rebuild a church focused
on missional engagement and a renewed focus on
discipleship.

With the summer approaching, (I know it’s only a
warm spell in February!) our attention begins to drift
toward VBS, Summer Camp and Travel. This year, as
we have in years past, Pleasant Green plans to return
and share with our friends at Salvadoran Mission
Projects in Ahuachapan, El Salvador. We have our
dates set. They are July 18-25.

El Salvador is a place of dichotomy. They are a proud,
strong and hard working people. But there are deep
divides between the wealthy and the poor. The areas
where we focus our ministry are with some of the
poorest of the poor, many of whom “survive” on $2 a
day. Over the years, we have helped to build homes,
churches and schools. We have fed countless families
and taught hundreds of children of the Good News of
Jesus Christ. Our partnership runs deep through our
connection with these loving folk. And we’ve also
benefitted from their witness to us as we share the
laughter, sweat and love that transcends language
and cultures.

Would you like to be a part of this powerful and life
changing outreach? We will be holding an interest
meeting after church on April 2nd in the Clyde Walker
Classroom. If you have specific questions before our
gathering, please contact Brian Wingo at
919-949-4388. We look forward to seeing you!

SALVADORAN MISSION PROJECT Ash Wednesday Service & Pancacke Dinner

2022 Mission Trip

Kathryn Dempsey shares her
mission trip to Guatemala
with Afterschoolers.

Thanks to Sandy Quinn for
providing lunch for Afterschoolers
on our teacher workday!

Presented by the Center for Leadership Excellence
with Will Willimon
March 9, 2023, 7-8 pm

YOUTH
Kaleidoscope is April 21-23 at Camp Don Lee for
Middle School Students. Email Emily for more
information.
https://nccumc.org/youth/event/kaleidoscope/

Sunday Confirmation for our Youth
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During this Lenten Season, our church will be
studying what are you seeking? What is God seeking?
as clearly described in our February newsletter.
While the answers to those questions may be different
for each person and will be revealed to us throughout
Lent (at least Pastor Laura will give us food for
thought and reflection!), the National Council of
Churches, in their February newsletter, may have at
least a partial answer. Their focus is, “This Lenten
Season, Let’s Commit to Do, Love, and Walk,” based
on the Micah 6:8 verse above. Focal topics include
poverty, reparations, democracy, community
advocacy, and more. You may want to follow these
topics on their social media accounts and share your
story using the hashtags #DoLoveWalk & #Micah6v8.

In the meantime, as we reflect on what God wants
from us throughout Lent, let us use prayer as our
connection to God. Through prayer, he will reveal the
answers to you.

Trevor gave us a start several months ago when he
prayed A Litany for Peace in Troubled Times. What is
a litany you may ask? It is a series of requests or
petitions to God, often phrased in a call and response
format. This litany is asking for peace in troubled
times. It is unclear who wrote the litany originally,
but, Emily shared it with me from this source:
http://www.stjamesstjames.org/uploads/
1/0/8/9/10895573/
litany_for_peace_in_troubled_times.pdf

While this prayer is too long for our newsletter, you
may want to look it up and read the whole prayer
daily. It only takes five minutes. The following
excerpt helps jump start our understanding, for to
accomplish peace, we each need to provide our part
by responding to God’s guidance: doing justice,
loving kindness, and walking humbly with our God.

WHAT IS GOD SEEKING?

Join the Prayer Ministry on the 3rd Wednesday of every month at 6:30 pm in person at the church or by free conference
call. Raise your voice with others, or pray silently, to ask God for peace, healing and love while giving thanks for his
abundant blessings. The next Prayer Ministry meeting is on Wednesday, March 15th at 6:30 pm. For more information,
contact Gail at pruettg4mh@gmail.com or text at 919-696-7283.

For wisdom in choosing the paths of peace, Lord, hear our prayer.
For solidarity with the suffering of the dispossessed, Lord, hear our prayer.
For generosity in sharing fairly the world’s resources, Lord, hear our prayer.
For respect in conversation with people of other faiths, and none, Lord, hear our prayer.
For honesty in knowing and confessing the sin in our own hearts, Lord, hear our prayer.
For grace to change and be changed as you forgive us, Lord, hear our prayer. Amen

He has told you, O mortal, what is good, and what does the Lord require of
you but to do justice and to love kindness and to walk humbly with your God?

Micah 6:8 (New Revised Standard Version)Advocacy for Mental Health
If you are a person with lived experience with a
mental illness, the family or friend of someone with a
lived experience; or, you are just passionate about the
needs and rights of people with mental illnesses, your
lawmakers want to hear from you! There are two
events which will help make your voice heard:

March 9th – (9:00 am to 12: Noon) - Join NAMI
North Carolina in downtown Raleigh at the North
Carolina State Legislature building for Advocacy Day
2023! After a boost from coffee and refreshments,
NAMI NC staff will assist you in finding your way to
the right lawmakers for a spirited discussion with the
potential to result in policy changes to benefit mental
health in NC. This is event is free of charge, but
registration is required. Register here:
http://weblink.donorperfect.com/2023AdvocacyDay

Protecting treatment preferences for people
with metal illnesses.
While some people have just one episode of a mental
illness, such as acute anxiety, depression, bipolar
disorder or psychosis, other people may have chronic
conditions or repeat episodes, requiring repeat
hospitalizations. The best way to protect the
treatment preferences of someone prone to repeat
hospitalizations is through a Psychiatric Advance
Directive (PAD). It is a legal document that tells
treatment providers your preferences for treatment
in a mental health crisis. You can give consent for or
decline specific future psychiatric treatment,
AND/OR authorize a trusted person to make
treatment decisions in a crisis, based on your written
preferences (also called health care power of attorney
or health care agent). If you are in a psychiatric crisis
and in a state of mind where you cannot speak for
yourself or communicate treatment decisions, the
crisis treatment provider can activate your PAD.
Want to learn more? Virtual classes are held the 4th
Tuesday of every month from 12:00 to 1:30 pm.
https://naminc.org/support-and-education/
presentations/psychiatric-advance-directives/

For more information about mental health:
Call NAMI North Carolina Helpline: 800-451-9682,
or Text 919-999-6527, Email: helpline@naminc.org

In a crisis? Call 988, National Suicide & Crisis Hotline

MENTAL HEALTH CORNER

Blessing the pillowcases from the
Common Thread Ministry

Wednesday Bible Study

CPR class Feb 25th

UMM take Jim Crawford to lunch at Bullocks in
appreciation for him serving as president for 15 years.

Dear Common Thread Ministry & Members,

Thank you for all you do to spread God’s love and word to
those who are not well and are in need of healing and
comfort. I will never forget my father receiving his thoughtful
pillowcase while at Hock Family Pavilion. Nor will I ever
forget my sister Angela receiving hers as well. I requested to
keep it with me as a treasure to cherish. The “butterfly” fabric
was Angela– so sweet, happy, and free. This donation is given
in honor of Tommy Bullock and Angela Bullock-Bennett.

Love, Laura Finley

Rolling Dough for Chicken & Dumplings
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WAYS TO GIVE

Online
Smartphone

Envelope

We know and believe that part of being a follower of Christ is
being generous with our money. We also recognize that the
world is changing, the church is changing, and giving trends are
changing with new generations. Thank you for your generosity!

3005 Pleasant Green Road
Durham, NC 27705

Duke Intern
Trevor Warren
trevor.warren@duke.edu


